
Sands RV Men's Golf Association 

General Meeting, January 31,2023 

Minutes 

1. Gregg Little, called the meting to order at 9:00am January 31, 2023 

with 41 members in attendance. 

2. Welcome and introductions: 

     Gregg Little: President 

     Ralph Johnson: Vice President 

     Glenn Harrison: Secretary 

     Scott Perry: Treasurer 

     Chairs: 

     Jerry Fletcher: Handicaps 

     Lorne Willison: Rules 

     Larry Pedersen: Tournaments 

     Wally Holstad: Men's Day 

3.Introduction of new members (and old members who need to 

recognized) 

David Laughlin 

Gary Ballingham 

4. The January 3, 2023 minutes were posted on the men's board and on 

the web site. Request a motion to accept the minutes made by Ken 

Woods, seconded by Louis Laforce. Motion passed. 



5. Reports: 

     Treasurer: Scott Perry 

     Opening balance $4269.99 

     Petty Cash                   $244.00 

Total                                 $4513.99 

There are now 116 members in the mens club. 

Tournament Chair: 

Larry wished to thank Ken Woods and Pat Willison for looking after the 

pairings and scoring for the ECCY tournament, Brian and Michelle 

Kraeling for a great lunch. 

Thank you to Keith Grasdal for Running the Inter Park Tournament with 

Hidden Springs. Sands golfers won 65 holes, Hidden Springs 36. Thank 

you to Ernie Ostach and his crew for lunch. 

Handicaps: Jerry Fletcher 

Most Improved Golfer for the month of January, Tony Krusto, going from 

a 9 to 7 handicap. 

Second most improved was Scott Perry, going from a 3 to a 2 handicap. 

Members with a hole-in-one, Gary Ballingham, Tony Krusto, Ron Shade, 

Ron Hansen. 

There was 2 eagles, by Larry Johnson, and Sean Compton, and Scott 

Perry had a game of 32. 

The scramble has been expanded to 132 golfers. First tee off time will be 

6:54. Last time will be 11:30. There will be 6 minutes between tee offs. 

Lunch will be between 12:30 and 12:45. 

Rules Chair: Lorne Willison 



We will be under winter rules till the end of the season. 

Men's Day Chair: Wally Holstad 

Starting February 1, 2023 mens day will cost $3.00 dollars, up from 

$2.00. Clem Zajic made a motion to accept this increase, seconded by 

Nick Larouche, the motion passed. 

6. Old Business: In reguards to a portable toilet be reinstalled on the 

course, nothing has happened yet! 

7. New Business: Looking for nominations to the executive board for the 

next meeting. 

8. Thank you to Ralph Johnson for the coffee and doughnuts. 

9. Motion to adjorn the meeting, made by Gene Fees, sconded by Ron 

Shade. 

 

Thank You Judy Laforce, for posting the minutes on the Sands Golfers 

web site each month. 

 

 

 

 

 


